
Request:
Under the Freedom of Information Act, will you please let me know your programme of kerbside drain cleaning in North
Shields and the company delegated to doing it. I refer particularly to the drain at the Coach Lane end of Railway Terrace,
North Shields, which frequently floods the street.

Submitted on 30/07/19.

Response:
All gullies/channels which are maintained by North Tyneside Council are subject to routine inspections at least every 6
months, where any necessary works are undertaken. The company delegated to carry out these inspections and the
physical work is Capita.

The gullies at this location were assessed at the beginning of August â€“ the next routine inspection will be carried out in
September 2019.
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The information supplied to you is owned by the council unless otherwise stated and may be protected by copyright. You
are free to use it for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research or for the purposes of news reporting. Any
other re-use of a commercial nature will require the permission of North Tyneside Council. Further enquiries in this respect
should be directed to Information Governance Team, North Tyneside Council, Quadrant, The Silver Link North, Cobalt
Business Park, North Tyneside, NE27 0BY.
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